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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 
 
 
 

Notice is given that the Annual General Meeting of the Langwarrin Cricket Club Inc. 
will be held at the Langwarrin Sports Club on Tuesday 29th May 2018 at 7.30pm. 

 
 
 

 
AGENDA 

 
 

1. Welcome to Guests and Members. 
 
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last preceding Annual General Meeting. 
 
3. To receive Committee Reports upon the transactions of the Club during the 

preceding financial year. 
 
4. To elect Officers of the Club and ordinary members of the Committee. 
 
5. General Business 
 
6. To receive and consider the statement submitted by the Club in accordance with 

Section 30 (3) of the Associations Incorporation Reform Act 2012. 
 

 
 
Joanne Jamieson 
SECRETARY 
 
 
26th  May 2021 
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OFFICE BEARERS 
 
 

   President:        Mr M Reddaway 
 
 
   Vice Presidents:        Mr G Rees (Senior) 
          Mr D Guinea (Junior) 
 
  
   Secretary:                Mrs J Jamieson 
 
               P O Box 4070 
           Langwarrin    3910 
 
     Telephone: 0418 337 794 
     Email: langwarrin@club.cricketvictoria.com.au 
     Web: www.langwarrincc.com 
 
 
   Treasurer:         Mrs K Rees 
 
 
   Junior Co-ordinator:  Mr D Guinea 
 
 
   General Committee:         Mr C Jamieson, Mrs L Campbell,  
                                              Mr M Prosser, Mr B Cuzens, Mr R Curran 
                                              Mr P Poulios, Mr P Morrow 
 
 
   Coach:              Mr T Harper 
 
 
   Assistant Coach:              Mr T Campbell 

Mr T Hussey 
                Mr M Prosser 
                Mr S Parrott 
     Mr J Jewiss 
     Mr R Lancaster 
  
                                                                    
 
   Chairman of Selectors:            Mr D Holden 
 
 
   Delegates:              MPCA:  M Reddaway, G Rees 

           LSC:                L Smith 
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LIFE MEMBERS 
 

 
 

Gary Bath 
Peter Blood 
Ron Bray 
Jim Bren 

Dick Cavill* 
Sylvia Cavill* 
Barry Coutts 
Alan Davie 

Graham Dawes 
John Dawes 

Bill Ellis* 
Rob Gibbs* 

Frank Givvens Snr* 
Jack Heverin 

Rob Hinchcliffe 
Roy Hutton* 

Kevin Jackson 
Earl Jondahl* 

Steve Kennedy 
Bruce Kersey 
Jan Kersey* 
Geoff Lester 

Larry McEvoy Snr* 
Simon McEvoy 
Ian Middleton 
Dave Minton 
Craig Morrow 
Lyn Morrow 

Scott Morrow 
Rick Nolde 
Lee Palmer 

Bruce Patullo 
Mary Patullo 

Laurie Quinlan 
Malcolm Reid 
Gary Ridout 
Keith Ridout 
Marj Ridout* 
Luke Smith 

Stewart Smith 
Michael Spring 

Glen Turner 
Mrs Wintercooke* 

Daniel Weare 
Damian Wust 

 
 

* Deceased 
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                                           PREMIERSHIP TABLE 

 
 
 
 

1967/68 MPCA District 1st XI 
1976/77 MPCA D Grade 4th XI 
1982/83 MPCA Under 14 XI 
1984/85 MPCA Under 16 XI 
1985/86 MPCA 

 
Sub-District 1st XI, 
Sub-District 2nd XI, 
G Grade 4th XI 

1986/87 MPCA District 2nd XI 
1992/93 MPCA A Grade 3rd XI 
1993/94 MPCA D Grade 4th XI 
1994/95 MPCA District 2nd XI 

Under 14 Central  
1995/96 MPCA District 2nd XI 
1996/97 MPCA District 1st XI 

District 2nd XI 
Under 16 Central  
Under 14 East  

1997/98 MPCA C1 Grade 5th XI 
1998/99 MPCA B1 Grade 4th XI 

B3 Grade 5th XI 
Under 16 East  
Under 14 East  

2000/01 MPCA Provincial 1st XI 
A1 Grade 3rd XI 
Under 16 East 
Under 16 Central 
Under 14 Central 

2001/02 MPCA B2 Grade 5th XI 
C3 Grade 8th XI 

2002/03 MPCA C1 Grade 8th XI 
2003/04 MPCA C1 Grade 8th XI 
2004/05 MPCA Provincial 1st XI 

A1 Grade 3rd XI 
B3 Grade 8th XI 
Under 17 Provincial  
Under 13 East  

2005/06 MPCA Under 13 Central  
Under 13 East  

2006/07
  
                                                                                                                   
 
 
2007/08 
2008/09 

MPCA 
 
 
 
 
MPCA 
MPCA 

Provincial 2nd XI 
B3 Grade 8th XI 
Under 17 Provincial  
Under 15 East  
 
A1 Grade 3rd XI 
A3 Grade 5th XI 
B3 Grade 8th XI 

2009/10 MPCA District 2nd XI 
D Grade 9th XI 
Under 15 East 
 
 

2010/11 MPCA District 2nd XI 
B3 Grade 7th XI 
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C1 Grade 8th XI 

2011/12 MPCA District 2nd XI 
B1 Grade 5th XI 
B3 Grade 7th XI 
C1 Grade 8th XI 
Under 13 Provincial 

2012/13 MPCA District 1st XI 
District 2nd XI 
B2 Grade 6th XI 
Under 13 Provincial 

2013/14 MPCA Provincial 2nd XI 
A1 3rd XI 

2014/15 
 
 
2015/16     
2016/17      
 
2017/18            
 
 
 
 
 
 
2018/19 
 
 
2019/20 
 
 
 
 
 
2020/21                              

MPCA 
 
 
MPCA 
MPCA 
 
MPCA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MPCA 
 
 
MPCA 

 
 
 
 
 
MPCA 

A1 3rd XI 
A2 4th XI 
B1 5th XI 
B2 5th XI 
B3 6th XI 
U12 Premier 
Provincial 1st XI 
B2 5th XI 
C2 7th XI 
U16 Premier 
U 12 Premier 
U 12 District 
 
Provinical 1st XI 
C2 6th XI 
 
Provincial 2nd XI 
C4 7th XI 
U14 Premier 
U12 Premier 
U12 Central 
 
A3 5th XI 
U16 Premier White 
U14 Premier 

   

 
Seniors     Juniors 
 
Firsts  8    Under 17  2 
Seconds 12    Under 16  8 
Thirds  6    Under 15  2   
Fourths 5    Under 14  7 
Fifths  9    Under 13  5 
Sixths  3                                             Under 12                     5 
Sevenths 4 
Eighths 8 
Ninths  1 
Total  56    Total   29 
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SPONSORS 

 
 
The Club would like to thank the following businesses for their generous financial support 
during the year. 
 
 
 
    Platinum Partner:   Obrien’s Real Estate 
                                               Peninsula Cricket Academy 
      
 
 
    Gold Sponsors:      Frankston RSL 

Andersons Removals 
                                               Freeway Ford 
                                               Page Bros RV 
                                               Polyplus Solutions 

 TPM Concreting and Earthworks 
 CBH Air Conditioning and Electrical 

 
 
    Silver Sponsors:               All Glass Recycling 
  WBCM Environmental Australia 
  Peninsula Furniture Frames 
  McKays Meats 
                               
                                     

 
 
    Support Partners:    C&D Trophies 
    Sportspower Cranbourne 
    XGolf Mornington 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 

What a year! 

 

In so many ways what a year, as a new president all I would have wished for was certainty 

and if not that, some sort of clarity, did we get either, absolutely not. 

Covid, what a curve ball it has thrown to not only our club but to our lives, but what we have 

been able to do in answer to these challenges I am really proud of and to everyone should be 

very proud of also. 

We saw the creation of more social networking throughout the playing group, something that 

maybe we took for granted previously but we now have learnt the power of this and going 

forward a tool that will help us continue to grow and evolve. 

We have a heap of ideas to maximise the use of this and I saw a buy in from the club that I 

know is here to stay which will allow us to continue getting better. 

 

We had a coaching set up never seen before at local level but one I am very proud of and 

confident that it will continue to develop all our players as best possible, I want to thank Tim 

Harper, Tom Hussey, Matt Prosser, Trav Campbell, Simon Parrott, Jamie Jewiss and Robbie 

Lancaster, this was something new in a year of new, not really a chance to iron out the kinks 

or adapt on the run as we continuously had the challenge of Covid, our work and home lives 

and the insecurity of what the future may have held nor did we have the chance to get together 

face to face prior to the pre season starting, which was 3 weeks before round 1, so to all, thank 

you, you all created an environment that I believe we as a club grew from and absolutely 

learnt a lot from. 

 

Our captains, Travy, Macca, Gav, Dan, Pozza, Cuzzy and Paul, I thank you for your year, 

similar to the coaching group, the unknowns can be something that can provide further 

challenges because you aren’t only captains but also coaches and mentors to your teams, the 

club continued to see big numbers at training and a great support through our social platform I 

would suggest that you guys have done a great job, you may not ever know the impact that 

you guys had, and maybe the proof will be in the return of everyone next season, I believe we 

will see the big numbers come pre season again. 

Continuing to move forward when thrown challenges as teams and as individuals is what 

builds the teams that have the success we all crave, I think we are well placed to turn 1 

premiership this season in to multiple next season, and captains our club has learnt and moved 

forward with you guys, thank you.   

 

Moving forward to next year and beyond, I’m really excited and eager, I want to see how 

good this club can truly be on and off the field, on the field for next season we have been able 

to add one of the most respected people in cricket not to mention one of the best players to 

have played on the peninsula, couple that with we have an abundance of young men that are 

driven, we have experience throughout the grades that push these youngsters along with each 

other, we have a junior program that is the envy of every other club in the country let alone 

the Peninsula, this is a recipe for success but at the same time it is up to everyone in our club 

to ensure that we deliver on this, and I will always back that we will deliver! 

 

Next season to assist in making sure this delivers, we have been selected as 1 of 10 clubs to be 

supported through the Positive Psychology program that is THRIVE, I will let Josh Connell 

from THRIVE to explain more on this shortly, but from my point of view this program is 

designed for us to continue to explore and realise how good we can be, as a club, as a team, as 

individuals and as leaders in our own way, this is something that I am very excited and proud 

to be apart of moving forward and a direction that will put us further ahead of the rest into the 

future. 
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In the off season will be beginning to really build our senior women’s playing side for the 

club, this, as a dad with daughters I am excited about and driven to make sure that this is just 

as powerful as our senior men’s, there is some amazingly talented girls within our junior 

ranks and having a strong pathway for them to aspire to is exciting, keep an eye out and get 

your support fully behind our drive to be a dominant force in women’s cricket and providing a 

pathway for our girls to become the best that they can be.  

 

 

Off the field we are building something powerful, in a year that was met with uncertainty as 

mentioned before, what this club has been able to achieve is nothing short of amazing, being 

unsure if we were going to have a season, how do we stand if the season was only going to be 

7 rounds as first thought, what are the financial implications if we we’re not able to have a bar 

(because as of 3 weeks before the season we weren’t having a bar), would we be able to even 

be allowed to open our clubrooms (not likely), are we able to survive if we weren’t able to be 

supported by our amazing sponsors, where is our club at if we can’t have any of this, and my 

biggest fear, what if people didn’t want to play, what if they couldn’t play because of what 

has happened to their lives and or livelihoods….. 

 

 

We had a season of 14 rounds all one dayers, we started 5 weeks later than normal, we had a 

washed out round, we had a locked down round, so we had 14-15 weeks including finals to do 

our thing (usually we have about 20 weeks), we dealt with the restrictions put on us, the 

changes to our “cricket norm”, and the new requirements to be able to train and of course 

play. 

 

We had a bar that had moved but a group that continued to turn up and buy through the club, 

we had clubrooms that had more big nights out of no where then I had seen for a long time, 

absolute hay day sort of stuff. 

So clear to see that we were a place of happiness, and release for our people, I’m really proud 

of that and again so should you all be as it is everyone that makes a club. 

 

We had every single one of our amazing sponsors and partners commit to our club, Jared, 

Mark and the team from O’brien Real estate Langwarrin, Hec and Matty Chasemore through 

the Peninsula Cricket Academy, Rob Morrison and his wonderful team from the Frankston 

RSL, Timmy Marks through TPM Concreting and Earthworks, James Harker through 

Polyplus, Steve and Matty from CBH Air con and Electrical, Steve and the team at Page 

Brothers Jayco (its your team Jo), Mal Reid through Andersons removals, the team at 

Freeway Ford in Cranbourne, Cuzzy from All Glass Recycling, Manny of WBCM 

Environmental Australia, Hayden Mitchell and his genius team at Peninsula Furniture Frames, 

Nick and the crew at Sportspower Cranbourne (Since changed to Intersport but in the same 

location), Brett from McKays Meats in the Gateway Centre in Langy, Em and her young team 

at Mornington XGolf and Poss & Deb and your wonderful team from C&D Trophies, thank 

you to these amazing businesses and people that continue to support us.  

 

 

The previously mentioned is the reason that our club has had one of the most powerful off 

field years in its 67 year history, from a desire to get through the year and to limit the 

potential financial hurt, we have been able to become more powerful, this is something that 

absolutely everyone in this room should be proud of, this is our club and we are succeeding 

together so lets make sure we continue to deliver for years and years to come. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Langwarrin Cricket Club                                                                                    2020/21 Annual Report 

26th May 2021 Page 11 
 

A big part of this is our committee, Paul Morrow, Paul Poulios, Chris Jamieson, Brett Cuzens, 

Lauren Campbell, Matty Prosser and The Captain Ray Curran, wow what an amazing first 

shift on the committee mate, Covid Officer and running the Bar, mate a massive amount of 

work and a truly great job, Our outgoing junior Vice President Darren Guinea, mate I thank 

you for everything that you have done for our juniors over the last 6 years, our juniors are in a 

really great space, you should be very proud of what you have been apart of, thank you mate, 

our Treasurer Kirsty Rees, a thankless in the background making sure that we are remaining 

profitable and being able to answer any finance question instantly, thank you, first year 

Secretary, Jo Jamieson, I can’t thank you enough for everything this year, you were able to 

dot my I’s and cross my t’s and I think we have been able to get through the year, thanks Jo. 

Gary Rees as my Vice President, thank you mate for the support, the trust in my direction and 

for being a great mate, a fantastic team mate on and off the field. 

 

With an eye to the future, I will always look to push our boundaries, I will always try to do 

what I believe will continue to improve and develop our club, players and our people, we 

must do this and not rest on what we have done to date, although I have great pride and 

respect to our history, if we aren’t moving forward we aren’t going anywhere. 

My job is to lead a team that make this club better than ever before, we are on the right track, 

we are powerful and we are united and we can continue to be better.  

 

 

Lets make the year of 21/22 the year Langwarrin Cricket Club shows exactly how powerful it 

is. 

 

Cheers 

Matt Reddaway 

Proud President of the best club in the world! 
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COACH’S REPORT  
 

Well what can I say about season 2020/21!! It all started way back in June/July in the middle of 
the COVID outbreaks and lockdowns here in Melbourne.  The LCC players page on Facebook 
was a fantastic initiative where during difficult times we have seen the best in people and 
shown how dedicated everyone was.  Once we finally got stuck into training we were still 
separated in groups of 10-12.  Whilst this was frustrating early on, I think it has been a blessing 
in disguise in regards to what we learnt and different ways we can run sessions going forward.  
The Intra club practice match that was played a couple of weeks before the season started was 
a huge success.  It was great to see a competitive game and not just a laidback knockabout.  
There is no doubt this had the top grades and those that played fair more prepared than any 
other club going into round 1.  One last thing on the pre season and the COVID chaos is a big 
thank you to Ray Curran (Capt COVID) on the amazing work you did. 
 
 
Once the season began and we got back to some form of normality it was fantastic to see how 
connected and engaged the club was. Not only from those playing in the high grades but we 
had buy in through all grades right down to the 8’s. A big reason for this is the unbelievable 
work that Rob Prosser does running the full club warm ups & fielding drills. 
 
We ended the season with 3 teams plying the finals including our 1st XI who went down in a nail 
biter to old foes Sorrento.  The 6th XI also falling short in the semi final but the story of the 
season was the 5th XI.  Led by club president Matt Reddaway this group of youngsters and a 
couple of old timers were outstanding with the likes of Harry K and Tyler Hunter having 
excellent seasons. 
 
Some thank yous to get out of the way include….. 
 
Tim Harper - The coaching group are lucky to have you as a mentor and there is no doubt the 
club is a better place because you are a part of it.  His partner in crime Rob Prosser as 
previously mentioned. 
 
Matt Reddaway & Gary Rees – We are the powerhouse club because of the leadership and 
direction shown by you 2.  The support you give to the coaching group and every member of 
the club is greatly appreciated. 
 
Committee members & helpers – To all the committee members, helpers, scorers, the old boys 
cooking the BBQ on a Thursday night, Lachie O’Neill & Nick Curran the first 2 blokes to jump 
behind the bar on the til/empty bins or do whatever is required.  You have a very bright future 
lads and it does not go unnoticed. 
Players & members – Now the most important of all and that’s YOU the players and members 
of our great club.  The buy in from everyone in what was a difficult year brought this club closer 
together and shown us all just how special this place is to be around.  We had nights where all 
3 grounds & nets were being used and not once did we hear anyone complain. 
 
Medal/award winners – Congratulations on your successful seasons.  The challenge for you 
guys will be to not only match but to better your season next year. 
 
To those leaving us in 2021/22 and moving on we wish you the best of luck and want to make it 
very clear that those blue and white doors will always remain open. 
 
To everyone else let’s set ourselves a goal and turn 1 premiership into a minimum of 4 next 
season!!  
 
See you all in pre season which may look slightly different to our standard 6-8 weeks of indoor 
sessions. 
 

 

MP 
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 FIRST XI REPORT 
 

 
 
After a special 2020 with COVID and all, the anticipation of getting back on the ground was 
high!  We didn’t have the pre-season that we would have liked with restricted numbers at 
training & conditions made things a little difficult.  
We had recruited well before Covid with the inclusions of Cameron Sharpe, Jayde Herrick & 
welcomed back Tay Smith and felt we had a really good chance of taking out the title this 
season, even after losing some key players. It was a slow start to the season, however we 
started to hit our straps by Christmas and came together as a team to show the Langwarrin 
spirit.  Playing 1 day games throughout the year meant we needed to also change our game 
plan.  Everyone adapted well and we had a strong run home. 
We set ourselves up for a big crack in the finals, needing 6 wickets and only a few runs needed 
by Sorrento, we managed to take 5 for 5, coming so close and I could not be prouder of the 
boys never say die attitude. 
 
The 2020 Jack Peacock came around and we convincingly took out all 3 of our games to make 
finals, beating Sorrento at Baxter was an unbelievable high for the club, handing us 4 
premierships in a row! 
 
I would like to that Mal Coutts, congratulations on an amazing career and I look forward to 
working with you next season. 
To Tim & Rob, once again you are both absolutely amazing in what you do for our great club, I 
am sorry we could not get over the line this year for you both as the amount of time & energy 
you put into getting our great club on the park is phenomenal. 
Thank you to Roger, the ever reliable scorer, ball collector and support you give us each week.  
Thank you to JC for coming to all our games and showing us so much support. 
Thank you to my wife & the wags that come and support each week, it is great seeing so many 
ladies at the club supporting us and being passionate about Langy. Even if it is just for the 
drinks on the hill….hahaha. 
 
Thank you to the “old boys”, who are also there to support us and cheer on every wicket, 
hopefully we can do you proud and bring home a flag next season. 
 
It goes without saying that I love this club, my time at Langwarrin has been fantastic, not only 
for myself, but also my family.  It is an amazing club to be a part of and we welcome Chris 
Brittain, Stuart Plunkett, Dylan Campbell and their families to join next season. 
 
Until next season… GO LANGY!!! 

 
 

Trav 
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AWARD WINNERS - SENIORS 
 

2020/21 SEASON 
 
 
Club Champion    Matt Prosser 
(Dick & Sylvia Cavill Shield) 
 
Minor Club Champion    Simon Parrott & Harry Krajnyk 
(Wintercooke Perpetual Trophy) 
 
Coach’s Award    Andrew Smith 
(Larry McEvoy Snr Memorial Trophy)                   
 
Most Improved      
(Rob Gibbs Perpetual Trophy)                              Trent Eigenraam 
 
Most Outstanding Performance    
by an Under 21 Player    Lachlan Jamieson 
(Ron Pearce Perpetual)                                        105*  
                                                                              Rd 14 vs Delacombe 
 
Best Club Person    Ray Curran & Jo Jamieson 
(Frank Givvens Snr & Jnr Perpetual) 
 
Leading Run Scorer    Luke Smith (573 runs) 
(Simon McEvoy Perpetual) 
 
Leading Wicket Taker    Matt Prosser (41 wickets) 
(Rod Bohemann Perpetual) 
 

Grade Batting Bowling Fielding 

Provincial 1st  Matt Prosser (28.82) Matt Prosser (41@7.44) Matt Prosser 
 

Provincial 2nd Simon Parrott (70.43) Jaymon Jewiss (15@20.80) Jaymon Jewiss 

A1 Zane Snowden (20.50) Kurt Eigenraam (12@10.58) Tyler Porter 

A2 Trent Eigenraam  (37.33) Mark Fisher-White (9@18.22) Trent Eigenraam 

A3 Luke Smith (57.30) Harry Krajynk (18 @9.33) Bailey Jamieson 

A4 Trav Whelan (66.60) Kurt Halewood (20@13.05) Trav Whelan 

C2 Lachlan O’Neill (16.20) Mitchell Quigley (14@16.36) Tom Bath 

C4 Dave Kelly (40.00) Ryan Poulios (12@20.75 Hayden Mitchell 

 
Premiership Players 

 5th XI  

   
 Matthew Reddaway 

Gary Rees 
Luke Smith 

Bailey Jamieson 
Harry Krajynk 
Chris Bartlett 
Tyler Porter 
Craig Porter 
Harry Boyle 

Ben Glassenbury 
Brodie Smith 
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JUNIOR CO-ORDINATORS’ REPORT 
 

Season 2020/21 Junior Annual Report 

What another great season the Junior Club had this season given that it was looking like 

getting off the ground with Covid-19.  Again, we attracted great numbers with us fielding 15 

teams in all year levels from Under 10 to Under 16.  Unfortunately, we were not able to get a 

Girls team up this season with the League introducing Age Groups and our numbers did not 

allow us to field a side in either Age Group.  However, we have more girls playing this season 

especially in the u10 Age group and this put us in a good position going forward to continue to 

Grow Girl’s Cricket at Langwarrin. 

For the first time we had 4 Under 16 teams competing this season with 2 of them playing in 

the Premier Division and again we had a Girls team.  With the last round of Juniors being 

called off due to a Covid lockdown we only had 4 out of 11 sides play finals.  We had 5 other 

sides requiring results from the last round to see where they would finish.  Our club was lucky 

to have 2 sides playing off in the Grand Finals with our Under 16 White Premier & Under 14 

Premier sides winning the Premiership. The other Under 16 Premier side missed out by 

Making it an all Langy Grand Final by 1 run.   Well done to all teams for making the finals and 

representing our club with pride. 

Friday nights this year were again massive at the club as we had 4 x Under 16’s & 4 x Under 

10’s playing.  As a result, we used the ground at Skye CC as an alternate home ground most 

weeks throughout the season to host our Under 10 home games.  From all reports Skye were 

very accommodating and made our families more than welcome. 

All our coaches did a great job this year and put a lot of time into their role and I thank them 

for their efforts this season.  2019/20 coaches were – Jamie Jewiss, Simon Parrott, Matt 

Prosser, Sam Prosser, Andrew Dolphin, Greg Talbot, Andy Eigenraam, Paul Poulios, Kevin 

Murphy, Ben Wells, Matt O’Brien, Brad McNeilage, Steve Byrne, JP Haigh, Ben Woodburne, 

Luke Smith, Ryan Johnson, Gareth Wyatt & Chris Brittain. 

The BIG change this season was the introduction of Age Group Co-ordinators which took on 

the responsibilty of Co-ordinating their allocated Age Group.  The guys listed below did an 

amazing job to run with this to make the season the success it was.  A huge thanks goes out 

to: 

• Under 16’s – Adam Richmond 

• Under 14’s – Brad McNeilage 

• Under 12’s – JP Haigh 

• Under 10’s – Ryan Johnson 
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This Season the MPCA did not enter sides into the VCMU Carnival.  However, we still had 

some players play Representative Cricket in Under 16 Dowling Competition Under 18 Female 

Competition this season:  

• Kyle Parrott, Jaymon Jewiss, Brodie Matthews, Connor L’Huillier – Frankston Peninsula 

• Tom Turnock, Zac Noble – Casey-South Melbourne 

• Zane Snowden – Dandenong 

• Alice Phillips – Frankston Peninsula 

In addition, we also had Montana Phillips and Jemma Reynolds play at Women’s Premier Club 

Dandenong as well. 

Again, due to Covid we did not run Woolworths Junior Blasters Program.  I am sure this will be 

back bigger and better next season. 

This is my 6th and final year as Junior Co-ordinator and I would like to thank all families for 
their effort and support.  Brad McNeilage has put his hand up to take on this role and I know 
that the Junior Program is in excellent hands with Brad at the helm. 

 

Darren Guinea 

Junior Co-ordinator / Junior Vice President 

 
 

 
AWARD WINNERS - JUNIORS 

 

2020/21 SEASON 
 

 

Junior Club Champion                                    Zac Noble  
(Steve & Debbie Kennedy Perpetual) 
 
Ron Pearce Memorial Award    Lachlan O’Neill 
                                                                                              
 
Most Improved Players     U14 – Brock Jakins 
(Bill & Norma Parkin Perpetual)    U16 – Harry Krajynk 
 
Best Individual Performance by an Under 16 Player       Kyle Parrott  
(Brett Day Memorial Award)                                                   
                                                                                              
 
Best Club Person – Junior Club    Adam Richmond 
(Jan Kersey Trophy) 
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Under 16 Premier White 

Batting Average Zac Noble 69 

Bowling Average Tyler Porter 5.2 

Fielders Award Max Parrott  

Coaches Award Brodie Tibballs  
 

Under 16 Premier Blue 

Batting Average Brodie Matthews 43 

Bowling Average Kyle Rees 8.4 

Fielders Award Connor L'Huillier  

Coaches Award Brodie Carpenter  
 

Under 16 Central 

Batting Average Blake McIntosh 71 

Bowling Average Jacob Sossi 11.5 

Fielders Award Josh Richmond  

Coaches Award Joel Wiseman  
 

 
Under 16 South 

Batting Average Kylan Mitchell 39.33 

Bowling Average Mitchell Quigley 8.17 

Fielders Award Lachlan O'Neill  

Coaches Award Tom Dolphin  
 

Under 14 Premier 

Batting Average Tyler Hunter 44.67 

Bowling Average Max Parrott 5.29 

Fielders Award Will Mayers  

Coaches Award Alice Phillips  
 

Under 14 Central 

Batting Average Dylan Wells 169 

Bowling Average Kade Ashton 8.8 

Fielders Award Will Donnison  

Coaches Award Angus Hoey  
 

 

Under 14 South 

Batting Average Jake McNamara 38.25 

Bowling Average Caide Wickstein 7.5 

Fielders Award Kai Amery  

Coaches Award Josh Hudgson  
 

Under 14 West 

Batting Average Cooper Dornan 71 

Bowling Average Ryan Hughes 6.2 

Fielders Award Mackenzie Matheson  

Coaches Award Brock Jakins  
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Under 12 North 

Batting Average Tommy Klein 30.5 

Bowling Average Josh Byrne 5.11 

Fielders Award Harry Sutton  

Coaches Award Aiden Abbey  
 

Under 12 Central 

Batting Average Hayden Salt 36.25 

Bowling Average Harry Gallagher 4.91 

Fielders Award Hudson Archer-Haigh  

Coaches Award Brody Corteling  
 

Under 12 West 

Batting Average Jordan Dash 14.5 

Bowling Average Cooper Killingsworth 7.14 

Fielders Award Brayden O'Neill  

Coaches Award Kobi Hiku  
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TEAM REPORTS 
 

 

SECONDS 
 

It was a frustrating season for the seconds. 
   A string of narrow losses had us nearer the bottom than the top in late 
January. 
   But, while others wrote us off, we didn’t give up on our finals dream and 
stormed home with four wins and a draw (due to COVID), only to narrowly miss 
a top-four spot. 
   We had momentum and belief, but we ran out of time. 
   It was a damn shame we never got to test ourselves in finals. 
   Who knows what we could have achieved... 
   Still, it was a fun season with plenty of positives. 
   I was especially proud of our wins late in the season over Old Peninsula and 
Sorrento - the eventual grand finalists.  
   The day-nighter against the Pirates was a great occasion. Coming off a 
shocker against Mornington the week before (when we were rolled for 67), we 
had to lift. Before the game, we made a pact to be tight-knit “like brothers”. The 
result was a fantastic win under lights in front of a big crowd, with a finals-type 
atmosphere. 
   We had several stand out performers this season. 
   The great man Simon Parrott churned out 493 runs, at 70, to be the leading 
run scorer in the competition for the second season in a row. His 105 not out 
against Old Peninsula in Round 3 was a brilliant display of power hitting and 
determination, guiding us to our first win. We all love Simon’s competitiveness 
and wisdom. And he was a wonderful support to me as skipper. 
   Well done to my vice-captain Smitty (Andrew Smith) on another fine season. 
He excelled not only with bat and ball but also as a young leader. He stepped in 
to captain the side when I missed a couple of games through injury and the 
boys loved playing under him. Late in the season, it was great to see him grab 
his opportunity in the ones and play in a semi-final. 
   Young gun Jay Jewiss, 15, was a revelation with the ball. He led our wicket 
tally with 15, at 20, and time and again put the brakes on the opposition’s 
batting. It’s not easy bowling spin, especially in one dayers when batsmen are 
looking to be aggressive. But Jay showed great skill and composure to excel. 
   Well done to our great wicketkeeper Max Parrott, who was given the big job 
behind the stumps and did it well - an incredible effort by a 12 year old. 
   Exciting young players Benny Williams and Lachie Jamieson took significant 
strides forward in their cricket. I was absolutely thrilled when Lachie scored his 
maiden century in the thirds in the final round.  
   Pleasingly, we were able to give opportunities to a raft of youngsters, 
including Zane Snowden, Tom Turnock and Trent Eigenraam.  
   To Wusty, Midday and Harks, your experience, know-how and leadership 
was very important for us. 
   A huge thank you to our wonderful scorer/team manager/number one 
supporter, the lovely Nadia Wust. Your efforts are so much appreciated by 
everyone, and, well, the boys adore you. 
   Thanks to everyone who played in the twos, and supported us, this season. It 
was great fun. 

• Simon McEvoy, 2nd XI captain 2020-21 
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                              THIRDS 
 
                                                    
 I would like to formally thank the Langwarrin Cricket Club in particularly Matt REDDAWAY 

and the committee for allowing me to captain the 3rds this year.  It was the first time I have 

captained open age cricket and after being the sidekick to Jamie JEWISS last year and the 

opportunity presenting, I saw it as an excellent opportunity to take the reins. 

The personnel was going to change somewhat from the previous year and I new that I would have 

an influx of youth age cricketers under my guidance.  My main aim was to obviously challenge 

the players to get the best out of themselves and to seek to be better cricketers at the end of the 

season then they were from the start.  The 3rds should be a real development grade of cricket 

where the junior boy’s area preparing to develop to be the future of this club in years to come 

moving forward. 

If I was to judge the season on wins and losses, I would be banging my head against a brick wall.  

We had more than our fair amount of winnable games that we dropped and should have won.  

This mainly came down to our batting more than anything.  Our bowling and fielding was very 

consistent throughout the season but our batting up until the final round was nothing short of 

ordinary and that starts with me as the captain of the side.  We simply did not make enough runs 

in games and that hurt us drastically and did not support the bowling efforts of our bowlers.  In 

saying this, we missed finals cricket by a game and a half which shows our best cricket was 

competitive, but our poor cricket simply was not. 

Regardless of missing finals there were highlights throughout the season most notably the 

emergence of Zane SNOWDEN (15 YO) In his first season in senior ranks to play the way he 

did was terrific. To have a 16yo in Tyler PORTER take the final overs at the death of games 

bowling his leg spin showed the confidence I had in him to perform under that pressure.  Kurt 

EIGENRAAM forcing his way into the side from the 4ths and performing at a high consistent 

level showed how hard work pays off.  To see Mitch and Riley TREWIN along with Zane and 

Trent EIGENRAAM playing 2nds cricket was fantastic.  The biggest highlight for the year 

though came in the last round when Lachie JAMIESON made his maiden century.  Having had 

plenty to do with Lachy coaching him in junior footy it was a pleasure to watch him dismantle 

Delacombe Parks bowling while others fell around him.  It was an outstanding chanceless knock. 

I would like to thank Adam RICHMOND for his assistance through the season.  He can be an 

absolute pain in the arse and his voice grates on me, but he has a heart of gold and he was a 

pillar of support this year.  To Jamie JEWISS, Pete EDWARDS, Mitch TREWIN and Mitch 

REID thank you for your support and leadership through the season.  The development of the 

young fellas this year has been outstanding, and this club has many successful years ahead due 

to the culture and leadership within this club. Thanks again so much for the opportunity 

 

Gav 
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FOURTHS 
 

It was a tough year for the 4ths a year of what ifs but sadly in the end we were wooden 
spooners which is hard to swallow, but as always in the 4ths there was some great 
progress made by some of our young players. Kyle Rees continues to develop, the 
emergence of Harry Krajnyk who won the Wintercooke medal, Mark Fisher-White 
emerged as a match winner with bat and ball, Kurt Eigenraam who finished the season 
in the 3rds and Trent who finished in the 2s was a great effort.  Paul Morrow was the 
best of the old blokes showing he’s still got some gas in the tank showing form with 
both bat and ball. 
Juz Weare made a comeback and showed plenty of ticker.  Thanks to Mal Reid for 
your support throughout the year. 
 
Thanks to the club for giving me the captains job again, hopefully I don’t get sacked 
after collecting the wooden spoon.  
 
A big thanks to Red, Reesy, Jo, Kirsty, Ray and the rest of the committee for your 
amazing efforts. 
 
Finally big congrats to Red and his boys in the 5ths on your premiership.  
Well done blokes. 
 
I hope to see everyone again next season. 
 

Dan 

 
  
 
 

                                 FIFTHS 
 

What a deserved result for a great youth driven year! 
 
I was absolutely thrilled to lead a great group of young and not so young men 
throughout this year, asking more and more of the team as the year progressed and as 
we progressed as a team. 
 
The old brigade did their thing all year with amazing performances by Luke Smith, 
Gary Rees, Foss and Poss (try getting that one right all year haha? And then capped 
off with such a great group of young fresh talent, it is honestly humbling to be a part of 
their journey as all our kids will progress through the grades in the not too distant 
future. 
 
We grew a great deal from the start of the year to the end of the year, we started with 
a close loss to Carrum in round 1 and then finished with 2 absolutely dominant 
performances in the semi final and grand final, showing that we grew and peaked at 
the right time. 
 
The growth of the kids is what I and the rest of the older guys play for, Brodie Smith 
(13), Tyler Hunter (13), Harry Krajnyk (15) Ben Glassenbury (16), Bailey Jamieson 
(17) and Harry Boyle (honestly not sure of the age, looks 40+ might only be 23), all 
these guys played their role and drove us all to be better as a team, culminating in 
some great performances in the semi and the grand final with Tyler Hunter and HK 
leaking the bowling attack, truly rewarding to be a part of.  
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To the wiser lads, Luke Smith, mate what a great year you had personally, great to 
watch and to show our young guys how it is done will be invaluable into the future,  
 
 
getting to play with and win a grand final with your son Brodie will be something you 
never forget and I am grateful to be a part of that. 
 
Another father son duo in Craig and Tyler Hunter, again lad, something really special 
and I thank you for allowing me to be there for the journey, Craig, I am stoked to have 
played with you and met you properly this year, a great cricketer and a better bloke, 
the new gully specialist (sorry nico). 
 
Foss, we got our flat back didn’t we, we knew we would have got them last year but to 
get them in a one dayer may even be sweeter, I’m glad we got it back together, I really 
enjoy playing with you, all heart and effort, mate I thank you for the advice you gave 
our young bowlers and Mid off all year, whatever you told them worked a treat. 
 
And me little mate Gaz, mate what can I say, thank you just isn’t enough, I respect you 
on and off the park immensely, I look up to you ( in around about way, because I tower 
over you) as a leader and I cherish our friendship as you are one of my very best 
mates.  Thank you for playing this year, we had some good laughs and some good 
wins all whilst not having to do a lot hahaha which is great.  Thank you for teaching me 
on and off the park, I have learnt a lot and I really appreciate that! 
 
 
To all of the guys heading in an upward trend, do not rest on the fact that you did well 
this year, every year there is someone new coming along who wants to be better than 
anyone else, use the feeling of winning a premiership as fuel to get another one in a 
higher grade, I 100% back you all to play higher next season, you all have the desire 
and the talent to do so, I will take just as much delight in watching you guys win flags 
for this club in higher grades as I do for our year this year. 
 
A great year and capped off with a dominant finish, it is what good sides do and that is 
what I said we were after round 1. 
 
Thanks guys, 
 
Redda 

 

                                    
SIXTHS 

 

 

 

If you look up the word choke in the dictionary, there is a photo of the 1999 Essendon 
football club. There is also now a photo of the 2021 Langwarrin A4 cricket team. 
 
Our season came to a grinding holt when we were beaten by Heatherhill in the semi 
final. 
Paying $1.01 to win the game we were not able to get the job done.  Just shows 
cricket can be a funny game at times. 
 
With no FYME in our grade this season to play against the boys motivation levels were 
down and a premiership against another club would have had a hollow feeling. That’s 
our story and were sticking to it. 
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Over the last 4 years this side has had a lot of fun and lot of success, but this year just 
wasn’t meant to be. 
 
 
With Covid having an impact on the season and all grades becoming one day comps, 
our team became the 6s. Meaning we were able to get away from the dreaded EMC. 
Three seasons of home games at the ground is enough for any side to be put through. 
 
We had a couple of changes to the list over the off season with Craig Morrow traded to 
Darwin for pick 189 and Alan Davie retiring for the third time and joining the over 70s 
league.  Jacob Brooker came back in after a gap year and we were able to trade in 
Trav Whelan for picks 3,9,17,24 and a future first.  Bargain. 
We were fairly dominant for most of the home and away season with our only loss 
coming in round 5 against Delacombe park falling 2 runs short chasing 236.  They 
went on to win the flag.   
 
We had several early finishes this season which meant early beers being able to keep 
5 of our opponents to under 100 runs. 
 
This was mainly due to the fact our shit captain only won 4 out of 14 tosses and we 
were forced to bowl first most games. 
A few highlights from the season were Josh Burgess making 111 against Long Island 
in round 11, hitting them to all parts.  However he did need some luck getting dropped 
on 99. 
In the same game Aubrey Deswooper turned back the clock and took 4/14 off 8. 
Luke Hodder made 84 not out against Carrum Downs in round 13 with all his runs 
coming after drinks. 
 
In round 6 against Carrum Downs Rob Healey managed to get through more than one 
over without breaking down and finished with nice figures of 4/5 off 4 overs. 
And young Brad Poole took 4/26 off 7 overs against POB in Round 10. 
A couple of not so great moments from the season were Scott Morrow calling a no ball 
on a 13yr old kid for chucking it while bowling against us and Luke Hodder making a 
golden duck in the semi final. 
 
Throughout the season we had several juniors help us out by playing in our side when 
we were short.  The club is so fortunate to have such a strong junior base to call on 
when needed and they didn’t just make up the numbers. Will Mayers bowled really well 
every time I threw him the ball and is an absolute jet in the field and Brad Poole took 
10 wickets in 5 games for us which included playing in our semi final side. 
 
With so much talent in the junior coming through the future for our great club is bright. 
 
Cheers 
 
Mathew Poore 
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SEVENTHS 
 
It was a great honor to be part of this team for the season, I played in the first round with this 
group before going back to the 8ths until round 6 when I rejoined the 7ths team on the back of 
my strength with the bat and was promoted to captain, as all the other old bastards kept getting 
injured. 
 
We had a mix of the old and the young with this team, Stuart and Tom Bath, Ray and Nic 
Curran, Rob and Alex Davy, Greg and Steve Talbot all playing with their sons throughout the 
year, Stu and Ray not having played cricket since their teenage years I believe, so  for them to 
pull the whites back on was a great achievement for them I would say the club, injuries not so 
great for them. 
 
We had 20 players rotate through the team this year with experienced campaigners in Ric 
Nolde, Greg Talbot (was selected as captain before injuries ruined his season) and Rob Davy, 
Ray, Stu and Andy Eigenraam, and myself in my second year of cricket, and a vast talent of 
juniors from 16’s and 14’s making up for our core team. 
 
Our bowling strengths were with the kids doing all the hard work with the ball, Tom Bath (18 
wickets), Mitch Quigley (14), Nathan Tsiampas (8), Brad Poole (6) and Will Mayers (8), Will, 
Brad and Nathan would all be eventually sent up to a higher standard in grades and held their 
own there also which was pleasing to see as they have a rich future ahead of them at 
Langwarrin. 
 
Batting was a bit hit and miss throughout the season as we would have a couple of lads make a 
start and set us up, then only to have a middle order collapse and find us struggling to get past 
the 100 runs total often, but as the season went on we managed to get past the barrier of 100 
runs and start playing out our 40 overs also which was heartening too, but most of the time, our 
lack of runs weren’t enough to defend with the ball. 
 
Highlights for me wee seeing young fella’s in Nic Curran, Lach O’Neill and Steve Talbot making 
their highest scores this year, young Nic beat his highest score twice in consecutive games 
from memory and Lachie and Stu Bath both posted a 50 this season too.  Stevie Talbot got his 
highest score at Ballam Park and had a 50 run partnership with Nathan Tsiampas, to see the 
smile on Stevie’s face and then to hear about if for the next few weeks was priceless. 
 
Season highlight for me was the win against Seaford, at one stage we were 7/19 off about 15 
overs , young Lachie O’Neill had an unbeaten 51 not out and Ric Nolde in a supporting role 
held up the other end with the bat, we wen on to make 98 runs, then to put Seaford to the 
sword with score of 64 with Tom Bath 4 wickets and Nathan Tsiampas 3 wickets, with Chris 
Aedy helping me in field positions it was an amazing feeling to get the points and see the joy in 
the lads face, something that I will take away with me this season. 
To the old fellas that helped and supported me on and off the field, Ray, Greg, Ric, Rob, Andy 
and Stu I thank you for the team we got to play with and get together each week, to the young 
boys, it wasn’t a successful season of wins, but a successful season in blooding some 
wonderful junior talent in Mitch, Bailey, Oscar, Tom, Brad, Will, Lachlan, Nic, Stevie, Nathan 
and Joel, that this club has in spades, work on your craft in the off season and become even 
stronger cricketers and genuine good lads. 
 
To Dan Holden, thanks for the help and support that you gave me with selection and the ear to 
bend when I needed a whinge, Gary Rees for the backing and help with the stupid questions I 
would ask and support while I was struggling with the bat, and to the peoples President Matt, 
your help and friendship and leadership has been outstanding, I hope you, Gary and Dan all 
stay on in the same roles next year. 
 
On a personal note, I wish to thank all the guys that tried to help me this year with my batting, 
Andy with the bowling machine, to Matt Prosser, Tom Hussey and Jamie Jewiss, their coaching 
and tips, expertise, I was really chuffed to have such legends of the club help out a battler like 
me, and this is what sets this club apart, I love this club and its members and supporters, than 
you for the opportunity of being Captain of the 7th…. 
 
Brett Cuzens 
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EIGHTHS 
 

This team was established this year as a father/son team. 
Development was the main focus of this team and to allow the kids to learn as much 
as possible about senior cricket.  We had Tom, Kylan, Ryan, Owen, Jake and Chad 
who started the season as 13/14 year olds. We also had Flynn who has not played a 
lot of cricket and some outstanding fathers and people in Andrew Dolphin, Dave Kelly 
and Hayden Mitchell. Unfortunately, we lost Cuzzy, but that was a great opportunity 
and experience for him. 
 
Each week these 13/14 year old boys bowled the majority of the overs.  At EMC these 
boys learnt from the school of hard knocks where to bowl and most importantly, where 
not to bowl.  Ryan and Kylan were outstanding.  Owen and Chad bowled some great 
spells and Tom, Flynn and Jake showed great improvement towards the latter half of 
the season.  Hayden was our keeper each week and he did a magnificent job. 
Being a different format to 70 overs and having 7 kids in the team most weeks, batting 
was going to be challenging.  With the bat we knew the boys may struggle to have the 
strength to penetrate boundaries on some grounds but as the season progressed they 
began to bat with more intent and it was a pleasure to watch.  The dads had to value 
their wickets more at times to enable us to bat our overs.  DK, Dolphin and Loom 
played this role at times, with Hayden being the aggressor.  Before Christmas we had 
our chances to win but couldn’t make enough runs.  We lost one game by 31 runs and 
another by 20 runs.  The others we were smashed by teams with men in them.  There 
was only one other father-son team in the competition.  In the field we were sloppy 
before Christmas and dropped too many easy catches.  General fielding was okay but 
easy catches cost us, as a collective.  However, after the break all the kids focused on 
improving by doing the fielding at training with Rob.  That made a huge difference and 
we looked a different side. 
After the break two teams pulled the pin on us and we were not happy as we were 
itching to play them.  The turnaround came when we bowled out the top team Tyabb.  
We fell short but that gave us confidence to finish the season on a high.  From there 
we beat Pines who smashed us earlier in the season with Kylan and Ryan taking 7 
wickets between them.  Chad making 40 with Tom and Ryan putting on 50 crucial runs 
for the ninth wicket partnership.  Against Baxter we handed them a lesson after they 
too beat us earlier in the season.  The 100 partnership between Kylan and Hayden the 
highlight.  Hayden hit some massive bombs making 86no.  Unfortunately, we couldn’t 
make it three in a row in the final round and lost by 15 runs to YCW. 
Overall, this was an amazing experience for all our kids and their fathers.  We all 
enjoyed this experience and learnt quite a lot along during the season.  I would like to 
thank Red, Reesy and the committee for allowing me to captain this year.  Thank you 
to Dan Holden for your support.  A huge thank you to Jo and Dan Bray for all your 
efforts doing the stats each week.  Also, my wife Kylie who scored many times for us 
and helped with book details. 
I am very proud of what the boys achieved and we had many laughs along the way.  
Thanks to my deputies Andrew, Dave and Hayden for your work with the boys and 
assisting me with guiding this group of young men.  The love and care you showed all 
our boys was absolutely outstanding.   
Thank you. 
 
Paul Poulios 
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THE SEASON IN A STATISTICAL SNAPSHOT 
 

                                                       Runs Board 
1.  Luke Smith              573 
2.  Simon Parrott                                               496             
3.  Josh Burgess           369 
4.  Trav Whelan            351 
5.  Tom Hussey           331 
6.  Matt Prosser           317 
7.  Trent Eigenraam           313 
8.  Luke Hodder           278 
9.  Hayden Mitchell           277 
10. James Harker                      274 

           
    

 

                                                     Wickets Tally 
1. Matt Prosser                                             41 
2. Matt Reddaway                                                                                                     26 
3. Harry Krajnyk  25 
4. Tyler Hunter  22 
5. Kurt Halewood, Tyler Porter  20 
6. Brad Poole, Kurt Eigenraam  19 
7. Tom Bath  18 
8. Jayde Herrick, Robbie Lancaster, Aubrey DeSilva  16 
9. Jaymon Jewiss  15 
10. Mitchell Quigley                                          14 
     

 
 
 
 

                                               Classic Catches Tally 
1. Chris Aedy          13          
2. Matt Prosser, Hayden Mitchell       12         
3. Josh Burgess         11         
4. Brodie Carpenter, Luke Smith, Taylor Smith            10 
5. Tyler Hunter,Trav Campbell, Tyler Porter, Trav Whelan, Max Parrott       9

  
 
                   
 
 

Centuries for the 2020/21 Season 
 

No Grade Player Score Opposition  Rd Date 
        
1.  A3 Luke Smith 147 Rosebud  13 20/02/21 
2.  A3 Luke Smith 124* Tyabb  GF 13/03/21 
3.  A4 Josh Burgess 111 Long Island  11 06/02/21 

4.  P2 Simon Parrott 105* Old Peninsula  3 28/11/20 
5.  A1 Lachlan Jamieson 105* Delacombe 

Park 
 13 20/02/21 
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Seven Wickets in an Innings for the 2020/21 Season 

 
No 

Grade Player Score Opposition Rd Date 

       

Hat-tricks for the 2020/21 Season 
No Grade Player Score Opposition Rd Date 
       

                                                                                              
                                                                                                   

                                                                                                       DUCKPOND 
7   B Cuzens 
5 K Mitchell, S Talbot 
4 M Reid, M Reid  
3   A Davy, R Davy, A Dolphin, T Dolphin, O Kelly 
2  C Aedy, J Bartlett, J Charlton,M Coutts,P Edwards, T Eigenraam, J Guinea,  
 J Harker, L Hodder,T Hunter, B Jamieson, J Jewiss, H Krajnyk, P Morrow,  
      K Parrott, B Poole, T Porter, M Quigley, T Smith, Z Snowden, R Trewin, 

T Turnock 
1 C Bartlett, S Bath, T Bath, H Boyle,H Brittain,N Brunton, T Campbell,  

B Carpenter,N Curran, R Davie, K Eigenraam, M Fisher-White, B Glassenbury 
K Halewood, J Herrick, G Hiku, K Hiku, D Holden, C Hunter, L Jamieson,  
F Kelly, W Mayers, J McKlaren, R Nolde, L O’Neill, R Poulios, M Reddaway, 
C Sharpe, B Smith, B Tibballs, N Tsiampas, J Weare, J Wiseman, D Wust 

 
TOTAL:  118 
 

CAVILL SHIELD VOTE COUNT 
 
26       Matthew Prosser 
11       Tom Hussey 
10       Jayde Herrick 
9         Trav Campbell, Robbie Lancaster 
7         Cameron Sharpe 
4         Kyle Parrott 
3         Taylor Smith,Mal Coutts,  
2         Andrew Smith 
 
 
 

WINTERCOOKE PERPETUAL VOTE COUNT 
 

18 Harry Krajnyk, Simon Parrott  
17        Tom Bath 
16 Mitch Trewin  
15 Mark Fisher-White, Andrew Smith 
14 Tyler Hunter,  
13 Kylan Mitchell, Matt Reddaway 
12 Trent Eigenraam,  
11 Jacob Brooker, James Harker, Nathan Tsiampas 
10 Daniel Bray, Kurt Eigenraam, Luke Hodder, Clint McNeil, Paul Morrow, Lachlan 
 O’Neill, Ryan Poulios, Trav Whelan 
9          Josh Burgess, Flynn Kelly, Mathew Poore, Adam Richmond             
8 Aubrey DeSilva, Ben Glassenbury, Paul Poulios, Mitch Quigley, Gary Rees, 

Tom Turnock 
7 Nic Curran, Lachlan Jamieson, Jay Jewiss, Kyle Rees, Mitch Reid, Zane 

Snowden, Riley Trewin 
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6 Mitch Charles, Hayden Mitchell, Brad Poole, Justin Weare 
5 Jarryd Bartlett, Stu Bath, Mal Coutts, Andrew Dolphin, Josh Guinea,  
 Jamie Jewiss, Ryan Johnson, Will Mayers, Damien Wust 
 
4          Chris Aedy, Chad Bertrand, Rob Davy, Owen Kelly, Ric Nolde, Tyler Porter, 
 Bailey Tymms          
3          Chris Bartlett, Andy Eigenraam, Kurt Halewood, Craig Hunter, David Kelly, 
 Max Poulios, Brodie Tibballs 
2          Aaron Baleisis, Brodie Carpenter, Al Davie, Rob Healey, Gav Hiku, Kai Hiku, 
 Dan Holden, Bailey Jamieson, Simon McEvoy, Scott Morrow, Brodie Smith 
1          Harry Boyle, Ben Charles, Josh Edwards, O Phillips, Ben Williams 
 



PO Box 4070 Langwarrin 3910    

langwarrin@club.cricketvictoria.com.au                                                                       www.langwarrincc.com 

 

 

 
                                                                                                            

CLUB RECORDS 
 

LANGWARRIN MPCA MEDAL WINNERS 
 

Wally Wedgewood Medal 
(Provincial) 

 
Danny Weare 1998/99 

 
EG Betts Award 

(District) 
 

Steve Burke 1995/96 
David Ross 2011/12 

 
Robert Thompson Award 

(Sub-District) 
 

Terry Doyle 1984/85 
 

BATTING PARTNERSHIPS 
 

Wicket Total Batsmen Opponent Date Competition 

      
1st 242 M Spring / G Talbot Baxter 21.01.12 B3    MPCA 
2nd 286 J Coad / A Davie Frankston YCW 15.10.11 D2    MPCA 
3rd 259 M Spring / G Whittley Baden Powell 12.12.09 B2    MPCA 
4th 293 S Poynton / S Byrne Crib Point 21.10.06 P2    MPCA 
5th 216 B Moore / S Turver Somerville 29.10.94 D      MPCA 
6th 237 J Edwards / P Edwards Baden Powell 21.1.17 B3    MPCA 
7th 189 A Metters / J Burgess Long Island 31.01.15 B1    MPCA 
8th 175 R Jakins / M Patullo Moorooduc 28.10.95 D2    MPCA 
9th 128 G Lester / C Caithness Pearcedale 11.3.95 D2    MPCA 
10th 171 C Aedy / K Aedy Baxter 10.11.12 B3    MPCA 

 

100 CLUB RECORD 

 
 

BEST BOWLING PERFORMANCES 
 

Grade Name O M W R Opponent Date Competition 
         
1st Joe Said 15 4 9 22 Pakenham 29.10.66 A BPDCA 
2nd Daryl Hartwig 9 4 9 8 Boneo 16.10.76 D2   MPCA 
3rd Shayn Edwards 10 2 9 37 Dromana 10.1.87        MPCA 
4th Steve Brooker 14.1 8 9  9 Rosebud 21.1.17   B1           MPCA 
5th Daniel Oliver 20.2 3 9 19 Heatherhill 21.1.17 B2   MPCA 
6th Adam Metters 18 4 8 20 Mornington 26.10.13  B1    MPCA 
7th Simon 

Donaldson 
10 2 9 12 Hastings 4.11.00 C2   MPCA 

8th Stephen Perry 7.2 3 9 12 Pines 10.3.12 C1   MPCA 
9th Ben Pobjie 14 1 6 74 Heatherhill 19.2.00 C3   MPCA 

  

Eleven Batsmen Total Opponent Competition Date 

      
1st Danny Weare 194 Delacombe Park P1  MPCA 14.11.98 
2nd Alan Davie 193 Frankston YCW D2  MPCA 15.10.11 
3rd Lee Palmer 176 no Heatherhill A1  MPCA 28.2.98 
4th Shane Jack 

Mitchell Bromley 
203 no Tyabb 

Tootgarook 
B1  MPCA 
A2  MPCA 

6.12.97 
05.11.11 

5th Geoff Lester 250 Boneo B3  MPCA 27.2.99 
6th Matthew Poore 208 no Long Island C2  MPCA 02.02.19 
7th Michael Spring 250 no Skye B3  MPCA 26.02.11 
8th Peter Blundy 211 no Mount Eliza B3  MPCA 10.11.07 
9th N/A     
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                                      RUNS / WICKETS RECORDS AS AT END OF SEASON 2020/21 
5000 RUNS AND 500 WICKETS 

Player                                                                                     Runs Wickets 
1. Robert Gibbs                           5644 756 

4000 RUNS AND 400 WICKETS 
Player              Runs                      Wickets 
1. Geoff Lester                            4562 474 

3000 RUNS AND 300 WICKETS 
Player Runs                      Wickets 
1. Barry Coutts                           4798 391 

2. Mal Coutts                            3888 397 
2000 RUNS AND 200 WICKETS 

Player         Runs            Wickets 
1. Michael Spring       6566       217 
2. Daniel Bray      5562       201 
3. Aaron Baleisis      5123       220 
4. Ben Wells      4650        278 
5. Ron Bray      4067       238 
6. Matthew Poore      4058       298 
7. Nathan Volpe      3916       250 
8. Craig Morrow      3339       286 
9. Steve Byrne      3288       297 
10. Clint McKneil      2381       223 
11. Colin Hammond      2356                             288 
12. Adam Bence      2233       343 
13. Gary Hannan      2015       249  

             
1000 RUNS AND 100 WICKETS  

  

1000 RUNS AND 100 WICKETS 
Player Runs Wickets 
Tony Ramsdale 7942 173 
Lee Palmer 6334 125 
Henry Sannen 5932 158 
Jamie Jewiss 5562 173 
Bruce Patullo 4977 122 
David Ross 4356 138 
Gary Rees 
Keith Ridout 

3894 
3501 

159 
105 

Stuart Turver 3438 191 
Ricky Ramsdale 3198 177 
Dwayne Lord 3167 153 
Dick Cavill 2835 158 
James Harker 2761 161 
Rick Quadara 2486 134 
Matthew Reddaway 2354 107 
Luke Hodder 2332 165 
Jim Bren 2306 132 
Brad Dredge 2297 163 
Justin Weare 2245 128 
Steve Kennedy 1992 192 
Lyle Ridout 1987 220 
Rodney Bohemann 1830 348 
Stephen Perry 1823 242 
Gary Talbot 1814 172 
Travis Campbell 1787 131 
Chris Bartlett 1740 127 
Jarrod O’Connor-Price 1685 119 
Mal Reid 1617 393 
Gunther Baumbauch 1602 112 
John Brennan 1601 224 
Dale Cunliffe 1576 115 
Adam Metters 1562 109 
Mark Courtney 1520 243 
Glen Holman 1518 256 
Bob Jakins 1501 261 
Terry Doyle 1497 137 
Damien Wust 1497 555 
Frank Givvens Jnr 1450 184 
Bob Smyth 1409 115 
Mick Wells 1363 105 
Kurt Halewood 1311 210 
Alec Dinsdale 1251 152 
Brad Kyle 1224 108 
Darren Beesey 1194 124 
Joe Said 1165 238 
Daniel Oliver 1153 201 
Shayn Edwards 1136 230 
Martin Burns 1096 132 
Peter Deighton 1082 139 
Adrian Mack 1040 263 
Chris Reed 1007 188 
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SUMMARY OF RECORDS AS AT MAY 2021 
 
 

RECORD PLAYER SCORE OPPONENT GRADE DATE 

Highest Score Danny Weare 
Geoff Lester 
Michael Spring 

194 (1sts) 
250 (other) 
250* (other) 

Del. Park 
Boneo 
Skye 

P1 MPCA 
B3 MPCA 
B2 MPCA 

14/11/98 
27/02/99 
26/02/11 

Best Bowling Joe Said 
Daryl Hartwig 

9/22 (1sts) 
9/8 (other) 

Pakenham 
Boneo 

A BPDCA 
D2 MPCA 

29/10/66 
16/10/76 

Highest Partnership Simon Poynton/ 
Steven Byrne  

293 Crib Point P2   MPCA 21/10/07 

Most Runs in a 
Season 

Steven Burke 
Shane Jack 

812 (1st XI) 
1214 (Other) 

 D1 MPCA 
MPCA 

1995/96 
1997/98 

Most Wkts in a 
Season 

Alan Millichamp 79  SD1 MPCA 1975/76 

Most Runs Simon McEvoy 
Simon McEvoy 

9791 (1sts) 
11542 (other) 

 Firsts 
All Grades 

 

Most Wickets Robert Gibbs 
Robert Gibbs 

300 (1sts) 
756 (other) 

 Firsts 
All Grades 

 

Most 100’s 
 

Simon McEvoy 
Tony Ramsdale 

10 (1sts) 
16 (other) 

 Firsts 
All Grades 

 

Most Games Simon McEvoy 
Barry Coutts 

333 (1sts) 
454 (other) 

 Firsts 
All Grades 

 

Most Ducks - Season Brett Cuzens 7/9 Innings  7ths 2020/21 

Hat-tricks Jim Bren 
Laurie Bren 
Dale Dargan 
Norbet Keihn 
Leigh Kimberley 
Shaun Matthews 
Tony Ramsdale 
     (Double Hat-trick) 
Matthew Oliver 
Glen Sheridan 
Steve Alford 
Ricky Ramsdale 
Mathew Poore 
Dale Cunliffe 
Travis Whelan 
Christopher Reed 
Chris Baker 
Adam Metters 
Josh Burgess 

1 
1 
1 
1 
1-6/24 
1-7/27 
1-3/5} 
  -2/3} 
1-6/6 
1-6/3 
1-4/19 
1-4/50 
1-6/20 
1-6/21 
1-3/1 
1-5/12 
1-7/49 
1-4/25 
1-4/28 
 

 
Frankston 
 
 
Boneo 
Mt Martha 
Skye 
Crib Point 
Tyabb 
Karingal 
S’ford Tigers 
Mornington 
F’ston YCW 
Rosebud 
Crrm Downs 
Ballam Park 
Hastings 
Del. Park 
Baden P’ll 

D1 MPCA 
D1 MPCA 
 
 
I     (6ths) 
C1 (5ths) 
B3 (5ths) 
 
B1 (7ths) 
P2 (3rds) 
B1 (6ths) 
P1 (1sts) 
A2 (4ths) 
B1 (6ths) 
A3 (5ths) 
B1 (5ths) 
A3 (5ths) 
B1 (6ths) 
C1 (6ths) 

1967/68 
02/03/74 
 
 
02/10/88 
11/10/97 
24/10/98 
19/12/98 
05/10/02 
22/02/03 
29/11/03 
14/01/06 
11/11/06 
24/11/07 
01/03/08 
01/12/12 
19/10/13 
19/10/13 
11/10/14 
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            100 OR MORE SENIOR GAMES AS AT END OF SEASON 2020/21 

 
  
 

Player Games 

1.  Coutts B 454 

2.  McEvoy S                          408 

3.  Middleton I 405 

4.  Nolde R  395 

5.  Gibbs R 345 

6.  Wust D 323 

7.  Morrow S 322 

8.  Blood P 307 

9.  Talbot G 289 

10  Reid Mal 289 

11  Bray D                                                 286 

12  Davie A 274     

13  Weare D 274 
 14. Coutts M 267 

15. Baleisis A 266 

16  Patullo B 262 

17. Bray Ron 251 

18. Ramsdale T 251 

19. Morrow C 249 

20. Poore M  248 

21. Morrow P 248 

22  Sannen H 237 

23. Byrne S 231 

24. Volpe N 
25. Johnson S 

                                                231 
230 

26. Palmer L  229 

27. Turver S 218 

28  Spring M 215 

29. Smith L 212 

30. Whittley G  210 

31. Lester G 208 

32. Jewiss Jamie 206 

33. Burgess J 205 

34. Smith S 204 

35. Heverin J 203 

36. Luedi S 202 

37. Rees G 198 

38. Ross D 194 

39. Wells B 192 

40. Bohemann R 183 

41. Bence A 179 

42. Matt Prosser                                                 177 

43. Hannan G 173 

44. Smith T 172 

45. Ridout K 166 

46. Jackson K 166 
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47. Hansen G                                                 159   

48. Barlow R 159 

49. Lord D 159 

50. Hammond C 158 

51. McKneil C 
52. Hodder L 

158 
157 

53. Cavill D 155 

54. Ridout G 154 

55. McEvoy A 153 

56. Barrett F 153 

57. Robinson S 153 

58. Harker J 152 

59. Halewood Ku 152 

60. Prosser J                                                                                  151 

61. Oliver D 151 

62. Whitley S 149 

63. Thomas W 148 

64.  Whelan T                                                 147 

65. Stock D 147 

66. Aedy C 147 

67. Talbot G 144 

68. Bartlett C 143 

69. Weare Ju 141 

70  Bath G 139 

71. Bartlett J 136 

72 Dawes G 134 

73. Bren L 134 

74. Quadara R 134 

75. Jakins B 133 

76. Kennedy S 133 

77. Weare Je 133 

78.  Givvens jnr F 
79.  Ramsdale R 
80.  Bromley M 

132 
132 
132 

81.  Jack S 131 

82.  Reed C 129 

83.  Jacks G 
84.  Bren J 
85.  Keihn N 

126 
125 
124 

86.  Johnson A 121 

87.  McLean R 120 

88.  Dredge B 119 

89.  Langcaster B 119 

90.  Edwards P 118 

91.  Prosser S 116 

92   Wells M 
93.  Heverin M 
94.  Minton D 

116 
115 
115 

95.  Botha G 114 

96.  Shorten D 
97.  Mack A 

112 
112 

98.  Holman G 110 

99.  Perry S 110 

100 Dinsdale A 109 

101.Reddaway M 109 
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102. Smyth B 109 

103. Patullo M 108 

104. Cunliffe D 107 

105. Brennan J  105 

106. Gilespie P 104 

107. Holden D 103 

108. Kersey P 103 

109. Doyle T 101 

110. Halewood Kr 100 

111. Davie R 100 


